LBYC AUXILIARY NEWS

Hostesses for the evening, Diane Evans and Betty Kohrman earned a grateful "thank-you" from president Marcia, and ladies present for the well coordinated Covered Dish Dinner and Craft Night. Even most jaded appetite could find delicious with so many something excellent choices.

Many did Christmas shopping with such lovely items confronting them. Credit for the crafts goes to: Debra Gum of Kitchen Accents; Ruth Northup of the Trellis; Cynthia Giuffria from the Water Closet; Doris Andrews of the Cotton Patch "Mo" Hollingsworth of "Mo's" Art. There was also some craft work brought along by members.

Joan Allen gave a report of the nominating committee made up of herself with Stephanie Bass and Betty D'Aquilla: Clara Marie Mistler, President; Aborn, 1st Vice President; Ethel Lawshe, 2nd Vice President; Barbara Kimball, Secretary; and Carolyn Simpson, Treasurer.

Members were asked to vote on 1 of 3 options for use of excess LBYC Auxiliary funds: 1) tables for the bar; tables for the ballroom; or 3) a VCR for the TV. The bar tables won!

Guests of the evening were Paula

Spears and Audrey Sarris.

Door prizes were won by Paula Spears, Pat Maxwell, Joan Allen, Carolyn Simpson, Cynthia Giuffria, Lyda Langston, and Doris Langton.

"Lucky Lady" Joan Allen won a \$15.50 bar tab at the Club.

Lynn Boice, Treasurer, reminded members that they are responsible for dinner or luncheon reservations made, not kept and not cancelled by the deadline given by the host restaurant.

Your secretary's sincere thanks to president Marcia for writing this column last month while we were in Ohio.

Dinner meeting and Remember elections at Annie's Restaurant Tuesday, November 17 @ 7 PM.

Clara Marie Mistler



The Captain's Log

P. O. Box 97

Long Beach, MS. 39560 Member Gulf Yachting Association

868-8229

NOVEMBER 1987

VOL VI NO 11

THE BRIDGE

Congratulations to the new flag officers and board members elected at our general membership meeting. The new flag officers are: Jack Miller, Commodore; John McKellar, Vice Commodore; Alan Chappell, Rear Commodore; David Wyatt, Fleet Captain; and Dr. John Williams, Fleet Surgeon. The new board members are Joan Allen, Shelda Jones, Joyce McCauley, Mac Nelson, and Joe Fleming.

I wish to thank all the people who helped with the Walet Regatta. These events take lots of work and lots of people. Again, thanks.

Attendance on Friday nights seems to be improving. Let's all go down and visit with each other.

······

See you at the Club.

Charlie Webb

RACE AND SAIL COMMITTEE

Coffee and Beignets greeted the contestants on October 10 as the sixth Walet Regatta began. Weather was fantas-The one design course was set up for 11 multihulls while the offshore division also saw 11 yachts. LBYC ran the one design with Guy Woodward's "Blue Shoe's" serving as committee boat and Sam McCauley's "Bar Hopper" doing the mark



The Walet is the first of six races in the Offshore Fall Series. Kathy Sirokman sailed with Alan Chappell crewing on a Hobie 18 and won her first silver here at LBYC. Kirk Sharp won a first overall, but Kathy got a first and two seconds for her trophy. In the 16's, Jay Gorday placed first with Greicezek 2nd and Roger Evans taking 3rd. Don Roberts and illustrious crew on "Bullet Proof" took a first in class and a first in fleet !! So, we did well. Gene Walet brought "Alligator" over and took out spectators and WLOX on Sunday. everyone caught the great publicity in the paper and on TV. We owe Marilyn Huddell for that. She was on time, persistent, and had a good story that gained the media attenton. Saturday evening was a great treat for all club members who appeared for the free beer and shrimp boil by Sallie & Howard Kapp et.al. band entertainment cancelled at the last minute, but please note that Shelda spent her Saturday trying to get a replacement. Registration was handled by Catherine Woodward and Mary Verna Stegall. Thanks to everyone who assisted in making the sixth annual Walet Regatta a success!!

October 17 & 18 was quiet at LBYC, except for "Bullet Proof" who continued in the six race Fall Series. They captured a 4th & 2nd which placed them in a very good position to win it all at the Frostbite at PCYC.

The Frostbite was welcomed with cloudy skies, a chance for rain, fair wind, and an enthusiastic group of contestants. In One Design, LBYC placed second in the Scot's with David Wyatt, Kathy Sirokman, and Kathy Wyatt giving the first place boat from PCYC all they could handle. Well, so there were only two boats entered, who bothers to count? Offshore saw "Bullet Proof" gathering a first place on Saturday and an unknown place on Sunday for a great finish of first overall for the Fall Series. is an accomplishment ! A future member, Angus McMillan, has campaigned

"Dancer" in this same series and managed some good races even with having to scrape up a new crew each week.

The Fun on the Sound series will continue through November 22 with Sunday starts at 12 noon. Weekly trophies and bar tabs are awarded and a cumulative "series" score is being kept. Winners will be published at the end. However, in PHRF, one source who preferred anonymity sez, Paul Murphy (Cal 21) is the boat to beat and D. Chelly (Hunter 20) may do it, while third is between Dick Marx (San Juan 30) and Craig Nichols (Cross 26) - challenged by G. Quinley (Hunter 22). In the Portsmouth Tom Greicezek and Kathy Sirokman are eyeball to eyeball for first. May the best person with fewer mistakes win. It is not true that power boats can enter. That was a figment of yours truly's wandering mind. It is true that the people running this great event can use help with the starts and finishes. Anyone with a power boat or expertise in race committee duties may give Dick, Paul, Bob, Craig, Howard, or myself a call, or just come down around 11 am.

Not much left in this year's GYA sailing season. A GYA business meeting is scheduled for December 5 at Mobile YC, and then there is the Sugar Bowl Regatta the last weekend of December and the first weekend of '88. So now it can rain and storm all it wants!

David Wyatt

Lynn Ward

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

We have some prospective new members. Let's meet them.

John C. & Emily Suares Jr. 307 S Shore Dr. Biloxi, MS 39532-3031

Paul & Donna Murphy 2000 18th Ave #6 Gulfport, MS 39501-6974

Angus M. & Annie McMillan 114 Azalea Dr. Long Beach, MS 39560-6304 November

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
Fun Races	2	3	4 Steak Night	5 House Committee	Burgers PoBoys etc.	7
Fun Races	9	10	Flag Officers	12 50c draft	Burgers PoBoys etc.	Birth- ¹⁴ day Night
15 Fun Races	16	17 Ladies Auxiliary	18 Board of Governors	19 50c draft	Burgers PoBoys etc.	21
22 Fish Fry	23	24	25	26 Closed	Burgers PoBoys etc.	28
29	30		/////2	House Committee	Burgers' PoBoys etc.	5
////s		8	Flag Officers/	50c draft	Burgers/ PoBoys/ etc.	////12
2-8PM	CLOSED	CLOSED	4-10PM	4-10PM	4-12PM	3pm-?

HOUSE COMMITTEE

Remember the Fun Races on Sunday are still going strong, but this series will end with the Fish Fry on Sunday, Nov 22. Price per plate will be \$3.50 for fried fish, cole slaw, and cajun rice. Child's plate will be \$2.00. We will also have the trophy presentation for the Fun Races.

The Club will be closed on Thanksgiving, November 26, and will reopen again on Friday the 27th. Don't forget the hamburgers and poboys every Friday.

The steak night will be Wednesday, November 4th. Bring your steak and we will cook it for you for \$3.00. We furnish the potatoes and salad.

Birthday night this month is the 14th. All are welcome to join in the celebration!